February 23, 2018

Robert Gates

Audio Division, Media Bureau
Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C.

Re: BMPFT-20170822AAF
K244FF, Las Cruces, NM

Dear Mr. Gates:

This will confirm the understanding of Bravo Mic Communications, LLC that the above-
referenced application is being granted by the Federal Communications Commission prior to the
completion of the international notification process. Therefore, any construction of and
operation with the facilities specified in the forthcoming FCC authorization is at applicant's own
risk and subject to modification, suspension or termination without right to hearing, if objected to
by the Instituto Federal de Telecomunicaciones ("IFT") in Mexico or if found by the
Commission or the IFT to be necessary in order to conform to the 1992 USA-Mexico FM
Broadcasting Agreement. Bravo Mic also understands this condition will be removed if formal
acceptance of the facilities granted herein is received from IFT.

Sincerely,

Michael Smith’
President and CEO
Bravo Mic Communications, LLC
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